Supreme Leader Ayatollah Sayed 'Ali Khamenei
c/o Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic or Iran to the U.N.
622 3rd Avenue, 34th floor

New York, NY 10017


Your Excellency,

With this letter I respectfully call your attention to the case of Omid Kokabee, an Iranian physicist who was sentenced in 2011 to 10 years imprisonment for “cooperating with a hostile government.” Recently, we was granted conditional release from prison to receive medical treatment for kidney problems, which were left untreated while he was in prison. I call on the Iranian authorities that this order is carried out without further delay.
Furthermore, I ask you to initiate an investigation into the circumstances of his conviction and the fact that he was denied medical care for several years. Omid Kokabee maintains that he was forced to make “confessions” under the threat that his family will be punished otherwise. In October 2014, the Supreme Court has ruled his conviction invalid, but this ruling was dismissed by the Court of Appeal. I ask you to ensure that such interrogation methods and unfair trials will not be tolerated by the Iranian authorities.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

